February 19, 1940.

. The Board of Christian Education met in the Pastor's Study at five o'clock.
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Holton, chairman, and prayer was offered by
the Pastor. |

The minutes were read and approved.
The following were elected to f£ill vacancies in the Junior Department:
Superintendent - Sidney R. Crumpton
Mrs. T. E. Allen, Jr. - Teacher to replace Mr. Crumpton
Miss Ruth Conine - Teacher to replece Mrs. Nicholson
Miss Jean Boyle - Teacher to replace Mrs. Spence
At the request of Mrs. Smith, speaking on behalf of the Social Reltions
Committee of the Missionary Society, the Board voted to include in the curriculum
of the Vacation Bible School a course on temperance, this to be primarily for the
children in the Junior Department.

. Mr. Crumpton reported progress in the Junior Department. ZEaster being just
a few weeks off, programs were planned stressing church membership, particularly for‘
the benefit of those who intended to join the church.

The superintendents of the various departments were asked by Mr. Allen for
a report on the success of the visitation done by their teachers and the effort be-
ing made to keep in touch with absent members. In most cases, few visits had been
made because of the lack of time on the part of the teachers. However, cards were
being sent to absentees.

The next Workers' Council meeting was announced for Monday evening,
February 26, at 7:30. Instead of the ususl dinner meeting, a devotional service
of about thirty minutes in length, led by the Pastor, was planned. TFollowing this,
those present would go into divisional group meetings for short sessions to discuss
matters affecting their particulér work, the divisional superintendent to act as

'\ chairman of each group.

My, Allen called the attention of the Board to the basketball team which
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had been sponsored by the Men's Bible Class. It played regularly during the winter
months, and there were about fifteen participating. The expenses connected there-
with were handled by a éommittee from the class appointed by Mr. Allen.

April 21 was designated as Church School Day. On recommendation of the
Pastor, a committee, composed of Mr. Allen, chairman, Mr. Crumpton and Mrs. Green,
was appointed by Mr. Holton to make suggestions to thg council as to the type of
Church School Day program to be undertaken for the svoring.

Mr. Allen suggested that a list of the superintendents and teachers of the
various departments be given on the back of the Sunday service program from time to
time.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Members present were: Mr. Allen, Mr. Crumpton. Mr. Knight, Mr. Lentz, Mrs.
Green, Mr. Seeley, Mr. Smith, Mrs. Smith, Mr. Holton, Professor Wilson, and Charlotte

Corbin.



